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From the Principal’s Desk 

Dear Families, 

 

Welcome to October!  The first month of school has flown by so quickly!.  Thanks in 

part to our fabulous staff and dedicated families, it seems as if our students and 

staff never left.  We are happy to welcome a few new staff, students, and families 

and at this point, everyone has settled back into the school routine.  It was nice to 

see those of you who were able to join us for our Open House in September.  If you 

were unable to attend and have any questions about routines, grading, or 

curriculum, please reach out to your child’s teacher/s.   

 

We have hit the ground running and we will soon be sending home our first 

progress reports. On October 11, students in kindergarten through grade 8 will 

bring home their mid-term progress report.  This progress report will give 

parents/guardians information about how their child/children are progressing 

toward standards in academic areas and special area subjects. It is early in the year 

and at many grade levels, teachers are just beginning to introduce work toward 

mastery of the standards.  If standards are left blank on the progress report or 

trimester report card, it is because that particular standard has not been introduced 

yet, or that teachers do not have sufficient information at this time to assess that 

standard. Progress toward meeting behavioral expectations for students in grades 

five through eight will be submitted by homeroom teachers, but all teachers who see 

middle school students will provide input. After you review your child’s progress 

report, please sign and return the envelope and you may contact your child’s 

homeroom teacher if you have questions regarding attendance, grades, or progress.   

 

If your child receives specialized instruction or support with one of our resource 

room teachers or intervention services through our MTSS/RTI process, an update on 

progress toward their goals will be included with progress notes at the end of the 

 

Oct 2024 Shaping Futures 

Together 
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first trimester in late November. Again, please reach out to homeroom teachers if 

you have specific questions relating to any of these reports.   

 

During the month of October, all students in grades 2-8 will be taking the NWEA 

standardized assessment that will indicate progress in the areas of Reading, 

Language Arts, Math and Science.  This is an adaptive, computerized assessment 

that will be taken over the course of multiple sessions based on grade level. These 

results will be used to inform and individualize instruction and support for 

students.  Results of student progress will be reviewed with families during our 

parent-teacher conferences (December 12 and 13) and will be sent home in our end 

of trimester reports on December 6.  Teachers will reach out prior to that with any 

areas of particular concern.  

 

I want to remind everyone that many of our students have special dietary 

restrictions due to allergies and/or other medical concerns. In the interest of 

everyone’s health and safety, we no longer allow food treats of any kind to be 

brought into school with the intent of being shared with students.  There are many 

ways to celebrate and recognize special milestones for children other than with food.  

We urge you to consider these options and to save the food treats for outside of 

school.  Going forward, any food brought in to share will be sent back home again.   

If teachers organize food-related approaches to learning the curriculum, they will 

notify you in advance and consult with the school nurse prior to planning to be sure 

everyone can be included. We appreciate your understanding and cooperation in 

this matter.   

 

At Eastford Elementary School, we subscribe to a notification/alert system that 

will enable us to automatically notify families more efficiently than our current 

email system in the event that we are faced with a last-minute emergency, bus 

driver shortage, or inclement weather where we may need to unexpectedly close or 

delay school. Prior to October 11, I will email all families and let them know that I 

will be conducting a test of our notification/alert system so that we can be sure that 

we are able to reach everyone.   

 

Although we hope that we do not have any weather-related closings or delays for 

quite some time, I want to inform you that we will typically call two-hour delays 

on inclement weather mornings. If there is a morning delay, school will begin at 

10:42 a.m.  Students can begin arriving at 10:25 a.m. Half-day preschool students 

will NOT attend if there is a two-hour delayed opening.  When there is a two-hour 

delayed opening, the morning child-care program will also operate on a two-hour 

delay.  They will open at 9:00 a.m.   

 

When the weather is inclement, notification of NO SCHOOL or late opening is 

communicated to you via our automatic notification system.  It is also announced 

over WINY radio (Putnam), Channel 30 (NBC Connecticut) and Channel 3 (WFSB). 

If you visit the websites of the television stations, you can sign up to have them 

notify you by email or text message when a school is closing early or opening late. 
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Tune your radio or television to one of these for any NO SCHOOL and delayed 

opening announcements.  

 

Please mark your calendars regarding three upcoming “No School” days.  

October 14 is the Columbus Day/Indigenous Peoples’ Day holiday. November 5 is 

election day and Professional Development for staff, and on November 11, we are 

closed for Veterans Day.  The Before and After School Program (BASP) will not be 

in session on any of these days. Students will be released early (12:30 p.m.) on 

October 11 for staff Professional Development. The Before and After School 

childcare program will be open during regular morning hours and they will have 

special afternoon hours; 12:30-4:30 p.m.  

 

A reminder to people who utilize the school playground or access the 

nature trail when school is not in session:  If you, or someone you know, bring 

a dog onto school property, please be considerate and clean up after it. Students use 

the playground and the nature trail and we would like to keep the area as sanitary 

as possible.   

 

Fire Prevention:  October is fire prevention month and as is typical, the Eastford 

Independent Fire Company will visit to bring awareness regarding fire safety. We 

are planning a program where all students will participate in a fire drill that the 

Independent Fire Company attends, and students in PK-grade 3 will have the 

opportunity to view the fire trucks, fire equipment, and gear worn and used by the 

firefighters.  

 

We are fortunate to have a number of active parent organizations at EES.  We like 

to add new members to each group every year so that these groups truly represent 

all of our students. Please consider joining a group if you are not already a member!   

 

Parent Teacher Organization (PTO) 

The PTO is a vital link between the school community and the parents it serves. 

Thus, parents are urged to join and take an active part in the PTO. The PTO raises 

money to provide Eastford Elementary School with cultural programs, assemblies 

and other specific needs as they occur. All parents are invited to all meetings and 

are encouraged to contact Eastford Elementary School for more information or to 

get answers to questions regarding the PTO. The PTO meetings will be held 

virtually on the second Tuesday of each month at 6:00 p.m. Please feel free to email 

PTO president Aliesha Lowell Lynch at pto@eastfordct.org if you have any 

questions.  

 

Middle School Fund-Raising Committee 

Parents of middle school students typically meet to raise funds for the eighth-grade 

trip to Washington, D.C. Their major, yearly event has been the Goods and Services 

Auction. This school year, we will hold the annual Goods and Services Auction 

on Saturday, Nov. 16.  Proceeds from the Auction are SHARED among all middle 

school grades to start building a balance so that the trip can be fully funded for 

mailto:pto@eastfordct.org
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students.   Based on class sizes, we sometimes need to combine grades to attend the 

trip. The fundraising efforts ensure that each grade will be prepared when it is time 

for their trip. For this to be successful, we need the support of many volunteers 

– especially from our middle school grades!  The committee has already been 

meeting this year and we really need more hands involved to assist in obtaining 

donations from local area businesses.  The next auction planning committee 

meeting will be held via Zoom on Oct. 7 at 6:30 p.m. Please reach out if you can 

attend and support YOUR child’s trip to Washington, D.C.   

 

Readiness Council 

The Readiness Council consists of town and school officials, parents of children who 

are younger than kindergarten age and community members. The Readiness 

Council monitors the Readiness grant and makes recommendations regarding the 

Eastford Readiness program. At the beginning of each scheduled meeting, there is 

an opportunity for public input.  Any parents who are interested in joining the 

Council are welcome to do so. These meetings are held virtually on the first Tuesday 

of each month.  The next meeting of the Readiness Council is scheduled for 

October 1 at 5:30 p.m.  Please contact the school for information on how to join 

this virtual meeting.   

 

Car Rider Line – Morning Drop Of 

Thank you for your patience and cooperation with our car rider line.  The 

process has been going smoother than expected thanks to YOU!  

At both the morning drop off and afternoon pick up times, the parking lot 

maintains a one-way traffic flow pattern.  All vehicles should enter the 

main entrance on Westford Road near the school sign.  All vehicles should 

exit up the hill by the town office building. Students should not arrive at 

school prior to 8:25 a.m. unless they are participating in the Before School childcare 

program.  Families that drop their children off in the morning, please make sure 

that you are not passing vehicles that are in front of you. Please stay in line in the 

car rider drop-off line and pull as far forward as possible before letting your children 

out of your vehicle, and then wait to leave until the vehicle in front of you has begun 

to exit the drop-off area. This ensures that students have been received by the staff 

members on duty and that the driving area is clear. We can operate two lines for 

drop off in the morning and pick up in the afternoon.  Thank you for your 

cooperation with this process in the interest of safety. 

 

Afternoon Pick-up Reminder 

Our afternoon pick-up process has been extremely efficient!  Please be sure to have 

your green or purple “family” sign in your car front window as you approach.  This 

expedites staff in getting your children ready for you.  We dismiss the Green group 

of students first.  These are typically our youngest students and their siblings.  If 

you have a Green “family” sign, please plan to arrive for pick up close to 3:20.  If you 

are in the Purple group you should plan to arrive for pick up about 3:30.  It is 

important to remember that students who live within walking distance of the school 

are walking along the side of the driveway near the Town Office Building and along 
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the side of Westford Road.  Drivers should be extremely cautious during pick-up 

time for everyone’s safety!  Please do not block the path of the buses that are 

loading students at the front of the building. To stay on schedule, they need to pull 

out to begin their route once the bus is loaded. Thanks for your cooperation with 

this!   

 

Attention Parents of Eighth Grade Students: Eighth grade students have 

multiple high school choices.  Woodstock Academy is our designated high school, but 

transportation is also provided to, Killingly VoAg, Arts at the Capitol Theater 

(ACT), Quinebaug Middle College (QMC), and Ellis Tech.  Other area schools may 

also be a possibility, but transportation is not provided.  If you plan to attend a 

public school that we do not have a contract with or one that we do not provide 

transportation to, you will need to request permission in writing from our 

Superintendent, Dr. Donna Leake no later than February 1. Typically, these schools 

offer Open House events for interested students and families. Some of these may be 

in-person and some may be held virtually. We will keep students and families 

informed as soon as we receive information from the high schools. Please contact 

Mrs. Schleicher, school counselor, with questions regarding high school choices, 

Open Houses, and the application process.      

 

Please don’t hesitate to contact us at school if you have any questions or concerns.   

 

Sincerely, 

Carole McCombe 
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After School Programs  
Calendar October 2024 
See student handouts sent home to sign up. 
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Health Office News – Mrs. Roto,RN, B.S.N. 

 
 

By now, we have settled into our new school routines. With the cold and flu season 

starting up, I would like to review a few topics that can help us have a healthy 

school year.  Regular attendance in school provides many benefits including ongoing 

learning and social and emotional development.  School-aged children are expected 

to attend school unless they are too ill to participate in class, have a fever or are 

otherwise contagious.   

 

Deciding whether to have your student come to school or to keep them home can be 

tricky.  There are basic criteria for deciding whether to keep your student home 

when they are exhibiting signs of illness.   If your student has a fever above 

100.4*F, an unexplained rash, vomiting and/or diarrhea less than 24 hours prior to 

school, these can be signs of illness that should keep them from attending school.  

 

Most children become ill because of common circulating viruses that affect their 

respiratory tract or gastrointestinal tract.  Common respiratory tract infections 

include the common cold and influenza.  Typical symptoms include nasal 

congestion, a runny nose, scratchy throat, cough, and irritability.  The diagnosis is 

based on symptoms.  Treatment aims to relieve symptoms.   

 

Most often, viral infections are spread when children's hands come into contact with 

secretions from an infected person. When that child touches their nose, eyes or 

mouth, the viruses gain entry and spread the infection. Some viral infections spread 

when children breathe air containing viral droplets.  

 

Plain and simple, good hand and respiratory hygiene is the best way to prevent 

illnesses.  Handwashing should include soap and everyone should cover sneezes and 

coughs.  Other strategies are wearing masks if you are exhibiting respiratory signs 

of illness (to protect others), plenty of sleep, and healthy eating.  

 

CDC released evidence-based guidance for preventing the spread of infections in 

schools.  This guidance is designed to maximize school attendance and its benefits 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.cdc.gov_orr_school-2Dpreparedness_infection-2Dprevention_index.html&d=DwMFAg&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=ZzyZvOt5HFsenQ7KH6swoJcZzKmjblIysLTDSLYX_Lk&m=Dr4we-uyYQ0f1Lr4VB4AYHXZt61Zx4T7XE8FW39lJbOZY36LWNG7z8zO5inDkrIV&s=sptKjhH5HyU72FwQ__keCbZxA-aPcni-pBJC5Eibs_k&e=
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for all students, while also preventing the spread of infectious diseases. Below is the 

URL on the CDC website for more information. 

 

If you have any specific questions or concerns, feel free to reach out to me either by 

phone or email. 

 

Catherine Roto R.N., B.S.N. 

croto@eastfordct.org 

860-974-1130 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/p-0517-guidance-k-

12.html#:~:text=The%20strategies%20found%20in%20the,by%20improving%20vent

ilation%20in%20schools. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:croto@eastfordct.org
https://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/p-0517-guidance-k-12.html#:~:text=The%20strategies%20found%20in%20the,by%20improving%20ventilation%20in%20schools
https://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/p-0517-guidance-k-12.html#:~:text=The%20strategies%20found%20in%20the,by%20improving%20ventilation%20in%20schools
https://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/p-0517-guidance-k-12.html#:~:text=The%20strategies%20found%20in%20the,by%20improving%20ventilation%20in%20schools
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Art News – Ms. Weinland 

 

 

 A COLORFUL START TO THE SCHOOL YEAR IN THE ART ROOM  
Upper grade students have been pushing their creativity with "Whatchamadrawit" 
drawings, while fifth graders explored Jasper Johns' vibrant colors and symbols. Third 
graders practiced various painting techniques, building confidence with brushwork and 
color mixing. First graders studied Piet Mondrian’s geometric style, creating mosaics and 
drawings inspired by his famous pieces, and the kindergarteners have been learning about 
landscapes, crafting colorful, textured scenes inspired by nature. 
 
 

WHATCHAMADRAWIT DRAWINGS, GRADES SIXTH THROUGH EIGHTH 
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JASPER JOHN’S INK AND WATERCOLORS, GRADE 5 
 

                   
 

 
 
 
 

BIRCH TREE WATERCOLORS, GRADE 3 
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MONDRIANS AND MOSAICS, GRADE 1 
 

             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LANDSCAPE PAINTINGS, KINDERGARTEN 
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Kindergarten – Ms. Garvie 

The start of the school year has been a very busy time in kindergarten.  We have 

been learning the rules and routine of the classroom and how to pay attention at 

group time using the listening rules song. Children have also been practicing 

sharing and showing kindness to teachers and peers. Last week we learned that 

mistakes are okay, and we must encourage ourselves and others to keep trying, 

even when we make mistakes!  

Other learning opportunities include rhyming, clapping out syllables, and reviewing 

letter names and the sounds they make. Our first three sight words are the, see, and 

to. Please encourage your child to point these words out in books at home. We have 

also been drawing and writing about our favorite parts of stories. Some of our 

favorite stories are, Jack and the Beanstalk, Strega Nona, The Three Billy Goats 

Gruff, and The Three Little Pigs.   

Part of our daily routine includes counting together, reviewing shapes, and 

exploring with our math manipulatives during math time. For science, we have 

been learning about animals and their needs. We have also learned about mixing 

colors, the changing seasons, and parts of an apple. We are very lucky to have grade 

2 helpers join us for indoor recess this year! Please enjoy these pictures from the 

past month.   
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  Grade 1 News – Mrs. Rhynhart 

Welcome to first grade! Recently, a large, hungry bird visited our classroom looking 

for moths to eat. The bird left our room hungry. Why?  Because the first graders 

learned about camouflage and hid the moths so carefully that the bird couldn’t find 

any to eat! This fun activity was part of our science unit about animal traits (or 

“superpowers” as we call them!) that help aid in their survival. We also learned that 

the shape of a bird’s beak gives us clues about the kinds of food it eats. We practiced 

picking up different kinds of food with a duck-shaped beak and a warbler beak to 

help understand how the shape is specific to their diet. The warbler can pick small 

insects and seeds out of small spaces with its pointed beak, and the duck can scoop 

up aquatic plants with its spoon-shaped beak. Our favorite was the pelican beak 

with its special “net” that helps it catch large fish! The first graders have been busy 

scientists during their first month of school, and we look forward to more fun 

discoveries ahead in the month of October! 
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Grade 2 News – Mrs. Crocker-Lincoln 

 
Book Break  

Students at Eastford Elementary have a unique opportunity each month to partner 

with famous authors and illustrators in a live setting for engaging author talks and 

illustrator demonstrations. In September, grade 2 visited with Shanon Hale, author 

of Princess in Black as well as illustrator Uyen. Primary classes from all around the 

country were in attendance, BUT it was Eastford Elementary School that received a 

big shout-out for being present on this particular visit! Ms. Hale told us there is a 

new book expected soon for readers to enjoy entitled, Princess in Black and the 

Kitty Catastrophe. The famous author also told us that having fun reading and 

playing is how you can practice to be a great author. Uyen explained that there are 

no mistakes in art and she led us through a directed one-eyed monster drawing. 

Students did an amazing job with this activity. We look forward to gathering with 

additional authors and illustrators this year. 
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Grade 3 News – Mrs. Bisson 
 

Grade three students have had a great start to our school year! In our Second Step 

Lessons, we are learning how our brain learns new skills by creating pathways in 

our mind. We get better and better at this new skill the more we practice.  Grade 

three certainly had lots of practice learning new routines in a new school year in a 

new classroom! 
 

Grade three has also been FULL of reading and writing! During our Shared 

Reading and ELA blocks, we’ve been reading, discussing, and writing about texts 

and working together as a class and in partners. Together, we’ve read books such as 

Owen Foote: Money Man, Boy- Tales of Childhood: The Autobiography of Roald 

Dahl, and currently, we are in the middle of the silly adventures of Peter and Fudge 

in Fudge-a-Mania.  
 

We kicked off our first Science unit of the year by studying the traits of fossils and 

asking “Where could you find whales in a desert?” We also discovered that habitats 

change over time and it’s possible that Eastford was once an ocean! The only way to 

really know is to dig way down deep into the ground and study the fossils found 

below. Next up, we will learn if we could outrun a dinosaur!   
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Grade 4 News – Ms. Dill 

 
I’m excited to welcome students back to school as they embark on their  

journey into grade 4! This year promises to be filled with engaging lessons to 

spark curiosity and a love for learning, new friendships, and opportunities for  

growth. I encourage parents to stay involved and support their children as 

they settle into their new routines. Are you wondering how you can help? 
 

1. Create a Designated Study Space: Set up a quiet, well-lit area free 

from distractions where your child can focus on their homework. 
 

2. Establish a Routine: Encourage a consistent homework schedule to 

help your child develop good study habits and time management skills.  

 

3. Be Available for Support: Let your child know you’re there to help if  

they have questions or need clarification but encourage them to try 

solving problems independently first. 

 

4. Encourage Breaks: Remind your child to take short breaks during 

homework sessions to stay refreshed and maintain focus. 

 

5. Celebrate Efforts and Achievements: Acknowledge your child&#39;s hard 

work and progress, regardless of the outcome, to boost their confidence 

and motivation. 

 

Thank you for being an essential part of our school community! 
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Math News – Mrs. Barlow 

 

 

 

Grade 5: We have 

started the year by 

working on volume. 

Students have built 

rectangular prisms and 

solved for their volume 

by looking for side 

lengths or finding layers. We have also started solving for the volume of compound 

figures, like the one above, having to use our attentiveness and math skills to find the 

volume of different pieces and then add them together. 

 

Grade 6 We have been working on the area, specifically 

parallelograms and triangles. We started with parallelograms 

and noted how to decompose the shapes to make a rectangle 

and find the area. After making observations, we derived the 

equation of bxh=A. So we do not have to decompose the 

shape to find the area every time. We are working our way toward a formula for 

triangles as well.  We made our first step toward the formula as we discovered that the 

copy of any triangle forms a parallelogram. So, if we can find the area of the 

parallelogram, we can find the area of the triangle. 

 

 

Grade 7: This group has been working on scale copies, determining that scale copies 

always have equal corresponding sides and angles. 

This week, we have been creating scale drawings of 

shapes given one scale and then changing to 

another. We are also touching on scales without 
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units and how they compare to the ratios that we learned about last year. Students will 

work on their scale drawings at the end of this unit. 

 

 

Grade 8 has been working on rigid transformations. These include rotation, reflection, 

and translations. They prove that shapes are congruent 

after a transformation or a series of rigid 

transformations. We are making our way toward non-

rigid transformations, adding dilations to the mix. 

However, if they remember their work last year with 

scale copies, they will have no problem with this! This group will be creating 

tessellations at the end of the unit as a project to finish things off.  

 

Algebra: I have been implementing something new 

this year by providing students with blank guided 

notes to fill out during the lesson. Practice problems 

and reference sheets are included.  I have been 

impressed with their overall work ethic and look 

forward to seeing how they do. We are currently 

working on multi-step equations and writing and 

solving algebraic equations. 
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ELA – Mr. Salsich 

Dear Families, 

I’m excited to share what we’ve been working on in our ELA classes! 

In fifth grade, we continue our journey through Bridge to Terabithia. Recently, we’ve 
focused on character development, particularly direct and indirect characterization. To 
deepen their understanding, students will engage in activities such as rewriting a short 
passage from a different character’s point of view and discussing how this changes the 
reader’s perception of events and characters. 

For sixth and seventh grade, we’ve just completed White Bird, and we’re moving into a 
series of engaging assessments and discussions. The first will be a spider web discussion, 
where students will create their own questions and lead the conversation on the book’s key 
themes. Additionally, students will participate in a Reflective Journaling activity titled 
"Light Moments," focusing on moments of hope and resilience in the story.  

In eighth grade, we’ve begun our narrative writing unit, and students will explore advanced 
narrative techniques. I will challenge students with activities such as: 

● Developing complex characters that evolve over time. 

● Experimenting with different styles of dialogue to see which best drives the plot 

forward and reveals character motivations. 

● Foreshadowing and building suspense: Students will practice inserting subtle hints 

into their narratives to develop anticipation. 

● Manipulating pacing: They will rewrite scenes to either speed up or slow down the 

action, analyzing how this affects tension and engagement. 

These activities will help students sharpen their writing skills and deepen their 
understanding of storytelling techniques, all while encouraging creativity and critical 
thinking. 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or need further information. 
Thank you for your continued support! 
 
Sincerely, 
James Salsich 

  



Eastford Elementary School Newsletter                                                                   October 2024 
 
 
  Page 22 of 39 

Science News – Mrs. Mead 
 
A good book and a comfy chair is all you need to get the school year off to a GREAT start!   

 
 
 
 
 
Grade 5 science students are studying astronomy, 
particularly patterns of movement of objects compared to 
Earth.  Grade 6 students are using Know Atom materials for 
the first time to understand how gravity causes motion.  
Grade 7 students are learning about matter, specifically 
how thermal energy and kinetic energy are related, while 
grade 8 students are finishing a biology unit on cell division 
including mitosis and regeneration.  
 
 

 
 Here are some pictures of hard work and deep learning in progress! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Eastford Elementary School Newsletter                                                                   October 2024 
 
 
  Page 23 of 39 

 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

(Although cut into several fragments, no planaria were harmed in the 
 creation of these images) 

Just ask an 8th grader to explain! 
 

Middle School Student Council will begin this month, with a fall dance and helping PTO 
with the annual food drive as our first few tasks.  Watch for details to  

 

 

 

Social Studies News – Mr. Kernan  

In Social Studies this year, we are exploring the when, where, how, and why of 

historical events and their significance. By answering these questions, students will 

draw conclusions about these events and their outcomes. The "why" is key, as it 

prompts us to debate the importance of each event. Whether it's students, scholars, 

or participants of the time, people often disagree on the reasons behind historical 

events, making this a central focus of our discussions. 

Grade 5 students are delving into early European attempts to settle in what would 

become the Americas. They're also examining the Native peoples who lived here 

before 1492 and exploring the period between European settlements and the rise of 

modern cultures in the Western Hemisphere. Through an American perspective, we 

aim to understand and appreciate the diverse cultures that emerged from this 

blending of worlds. 

In Grades 6 and 7, students are studying Early Humans, guided by the essential 

question, "What role did geography play in the development of the first human 

civilizations?" A key takeaway is understanding how rivers, providing fresh water, 
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fertile soil, and transportation, were vital for early settlements—an importance that 

continues to impact us today. 

Grade 8 students are focusing on the drafting of the United States Constitution, 

investigating the decisions made by our Founding Fathers. They are exploring why 

certain rights were included in the Constitution, while others were left out, and 

reflecting on how we interpret the Constitution today. As part of their study, 

students are preparing posters to showcase their evolving understanding of this 

foundational document. 

 

Noticias de Español – Señora DePercio 

Grade 1 

This year, the first graders have become SUPER detectives! Using their 

lupas (magnifying glasses), students are learning how, to be a super 

language learner, you must look for clues, listen for clues, and take a 

guess! First graders are also learning how to answer the question “¿Cómo 

te llamas?” by introducing themselves with “Me llamo…”! 

 

Grades 2 & 3 

We have spent the month of September mastering everything we 

remember from last year. This includes colors, numbers 0-10, vowels, and 

multiple ways of saying goodbye! Grade 2 will move on to more in-depth 

vowel practice and learning body part vocabulary. Grade 3 will continue 

their syllable practice and begin their participation in an international project 

with Journey North, where we will be sending symbolic butterflies to 

children living in monarch sanctuary areas in Mexico. This symbolic 

migration reflects the real migration of the Monarch butterflies we see here 

in Connecticut! We will be creating two class butterflies made up of 

individual, student decorated pieces and send them down to elementary 

schools in Mexico. 

 

Grades4 

Students have begun their work with the alphabet. We are learning letter 

names with the intention that by the end of the year, spelling in Spanish will 

be a breeze! This past week, students began our unit on emotions. They 

will be using the verb estar in order to express how they feel! 

 

Grades 5 

Students in Grade 5 have currently been studying their classroom 

contraseñas. These are twelve phrases which I consider to be our 

classroom “passwords.” To stay in the target language and move through 

our lessons, students need to know how to say phrases such as Tengo una 
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pregunta (I have a question), Repite por favor (Repeat, please), and of 

course, ¿Qué significa? (What does ___ mean?). After mastering these 

phrases, fifth graders will dive into our first unit exploring Puerto Rico! 

 

Grades 6 & 7 

We have begun our year reviewing some fundamentals: reviewing subject 

pronouns, the verb “ser” to be, and then family members. This year we are 

adding extended family members and some pets to our list. This unit will 

also include learning Spanish possessive adjectives (e.g., my, your, his, 

her) in order to describe our final project which will be our own family trees! 

 

Grades 8 

Grade 8 has begun the year using the textbook Así se dice! 1. Our first chapter 

is entitled “Cómo somos?” or translated “What are we like?” Students will 

learn vocabulary pertaining to physical and personality descriptions. They 

will also be able to describe themselves, where they are from, and how 

they would explain their school. This year our goal is to have more 

conversations and feel more confident reading more difficult texts. In order 

to achieve this, we have begun learning some high frequency words in 

Spanish. Each week, students will receive a list of four to five words which 

will help them recognize and feel more comfortable in the target language! 
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Library & Media Center – Mrs. Bibeault                                                            
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Author Visit 
 

The Eastford PTO is generously sponsoring a visit from Connecticut author, 

Renata Bowers, on Tuesday, October 29 th . Students in Pre-K through Grade 8 

will have the opportunity to meet with Ms. Bowers, to listen to one of her 

stories, and to hear her message of using their imaginations and becoming their 

own unique selves. The Frieda B. series of books have been awarded Gold for 

Best Picture Book Series by the National Moonbeam Children’s Book Award. 

This prestigious award recognizes books across a wide range of subjects, styles, 

and age groups for their support of childhood literacy and lifelong reading. More 

information and order forms (if you would like to 

purchase a book) will come home in your child’s Progress Report on October 11  

We are most grateful to our PTO for supporting this wonderful event! 
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P. E. & Health – Mr. Cody 

 
 

 

 

 

 

P.E: 

- Grades K-1: The students are continuing to learn how to move with a 

purpose through play. This unit they are working on listening skills, 

team building, and coordination through guided discovery.  Students 

have been using tag games, hula hoops, and noodles to start off the 

year. 

 

 

 

 

- Grades 2-8:  The students will continue to work on collaboration and 

teamwork through recreational games and sport activities. During the 

month of September, I focused on stretching, muscle strength, relaxing, 

and breathing techniques through yoga. The unit went very 

well.  Currently. Students have been reviewing the rules of football and 

proper throwing techniques. Skills and drills have been designed 

around throwing, catching, running, and kicking a football. 
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 Middle School Health:  

Grades 5 – 8: Over the past few weeks, we have been focusing on an 

important topic: Nutrition. Students have been exploring key concepts 

such as the importance of balanced meals, the different nutritional 

categories, how to make healthy food choices, and understanding 

how nutrition affects our bodies and overall well being. 

We encourage you to reinforce these lessons at home by discussing what 

they've learned and involving them in making healthy food choices. This 

is a wonderful opportunity to develop lifelong habits that promote well-

being and health. 

As we approach October, we will be discussing healthy/unhealthy 

habits, trans fats, high sodium diets, foods to avoid, sugar, and foods 

that are “fortified.” 
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Hello EES Middle School Parents and Future Middle School Parents! 

  

The Auction Committee needs your help!  For the past several years, all Grade 

8 students have been able to go on the annual trip to Washington D.C. FREE of 

charge. With current transportation costs, the trip costs almost $1000 per student 

and the Annual Goods and Services Auction is the only fundraiser that EES has to 

support this trip. 

 

This year’s auction is on Saturday, November 16. WE NEED 

YOUR HELP IN TWO WAYS TO MAKE IT A SUCCESS: 
  

1.    The auction committee is looking for volunteers to assist with 

soliciting local businesses for donations. There are currently only THREE 

middle school parents volunteering for this and we need help. 

  

2.    You can also help by donating items directly to the auction like crafts, 

gifts, artwork, gift cards, or services (for example: landscaping, painting, 

or home repairs) 

  

Whether you can help reach out to local businesses or donate directly, your support 

will make a huge difference. 

  

Even if your child is not in eights grade this year, this auction benefits all middle 

school students. The money raised at the auction is distributed by percentage into 

accounts for grade 8, grade 7, grade 6 AND grade 5! Starting in fifth grade, your 

child is already earning money to attend their future DC trip.  Each year we ask 

students in all of these grades to contribute in some way towards the auction – 

and now we’re asking you – the parents – to help as well.  The auction only 

runs smoothly due to parent volunteers.  

   

If you want to join or assist in some way, have a donation to give or have other 

questions – please send an email to auction@eastfordct.org. 

 

Even if your time is limited, we would love to have you! 

  

mailto:auction@eastfordct.org
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